

St Gregory's Catholic Primary School

Grange Road, Northampton NN3 2AX
Tel: 01604 403511/409582
Executive Headteacher: Mrs K Yuen
www.stgregoryscatholicprimaryschool.org.uk

19th March 2020

Dear Parents/Carers

I write following the Government's announcement yesterday regarding school closures for pupils in England from the end of the school day on Friday 20th March 2020 until further notice.

We are supportive of the government's decision to close the school whilst at the same time making special provision for the children of key workers. We will be working hard over the next 24 hours to put the necessary plans in place to ensure we are supporting the members of our school community and indeed the needs of the country as a whole to the best of our ability.

As previously mentioned we have prepared Home Learning Packs for the children with sequenced learning activities. It will be important that the children keep a structure to their day and a suggested timetable for this has been included. The tasks have been designed to inspire an interest in finding out things and exploring new ideas.

It is clearly very important that we quickly identify those parents who the Government identifies as Key workers eg. NHS frontline workers, the police and supermarket delivery drivers). We therefore require a swift response from you if you fall into this category.

Please call the school office by 4pm today on 01604 403511 or email <u>admin@sgcps.org</u> or <u>office@sgcps.org</u> to inform us of your occupation, place of work and whether you will be taking up the school place during the school closure.

Many thanks once again for your on-going support at this challenging time.

Yours sincerely

Mrs K Yuen

Executive Headteacher

